
 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

Honorable Tom Cole     Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair of the House Appropriations  Ranking Member of the House Appropriations 

Committee   Committee  

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for North Brunswick Community Resilience Hub in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is the Township of North Brunswick located at 710 Hermann Road, 

North Brunswick, NJ 08902. The funding would be used for the creation of a multi-hazard, multi-purpose 

Community Resilience Hub in the Municipal Complex. The hub will provide immediate shelter to 

residents during extreme weather events and other emergencies and a venue to facilitate effective 

emergency decision-making by Local, County and State leaders. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it will assist in risk reduction through sheltering and direct relief to residents from 

several natural hazards to include flooding, extreme heat, extreme cold and transportation disasters. The 

project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 5305(a)(2) of the 

Community Development Fund. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 
 

BONNIE WATSON COLEMAN 

Member of Congress 

 

 
 

 

 


